
AXMOUTH PARISH COUNCIL 
Clerk: Carol Miltenburg, Colhayne Close, Colhayne Lane, Shute nr Axminster,  

Devon, EX13 7QQ  
(Telephone – 01404 831080, e-mail - clerk@axmouth.eastdevon.gov.uk) 

 

A meeting of Axmouth Parish Council was held on Tuesday 27th March 2012, at 4.30pm at 
Blue Hayes, Stepps Lane. 
 

Minutes 
Those present  
Cllr Carol Rapley (Chair)   Cllr Crescy Cannan,  Cllr Irene Harrison 
Cllr Keith Lawes   Cllr Emily McIvor Cllr Ken Steven 
Cllr Morag Steven 
 
The Councillors were summoned to attend a meeting of the Axmouth Parish Council to discuss the 
following matters. 
 
1. Apologies were received and acknowledged from Cllr Alan Harrison, Cllr Britton and Carol 

Miltenburg (Clerk) 
 

2. Declarations of Interests – None made. 
 
3. Planning. 

a) New planning applications were considered. 
Mr White, re Borolands Farm.  12/0634/FUL.  Replacement dwelling (reconstruction of existing 
dwelling).  The Council felt that  
1. the claim that the proposed farmhouse occupies the same footprint as the existing house is 
misleading give the conservatory provides an additional 30% of floor space on the ground floor 
level. 
2. The Devon biodiversity audit identifies legally protected species in this location, therefore we 
would ask whether a recent wildlife survey has been undertaken as part of the planning 
application. 
 

b) Planning Correspondence etc. 
Mr Hunt, 29 Chapel St.  11/2460/FUL.  Retention of fence & garden store, and construction of 
gazebo.  Grant of Planning Permission. Noted. 
 

4. To review and agree actions on the following Village Projects 
Jubilee celebrations and commemoration – re grant. 
It was agreed to produce a simple form to be given to the Jubilee Committee for them to use to 
request funding from the council. It is understood that the Jubilee committee would like APC to 
underwrite £200 to cover the costs of the event. A decision will be made at the next APC meeting 
on receipt of the formal request.  It was agreed to contact EDDC Democratic Services to ask if 
funding for the Jubilee is available.  It was also agreed to investigate the cost of mugs for children 
and possibly buying in bulk, selling the remaining mugs at the Jubilee event and the Village Show 
etc other similar memorabilia also to be investigated.  
Action – Production of suitable grant request form. 
Action - Cllr Rapley to contact EDDC Democratic Services. 
Action – Cllrs Irene Harrison, Emily McIvor and Morag Steven to investigate Jubilee memorabilia. 

 
Date of next meeting Wednesday, 18th April 2012. 
Date of the Annual Assembly of the Parish meeting Wednesday, 25th April 2012 
 


